New Town and Broughton Community Council

Minutes of the meeting on Monday 14th May 2012

held in Broughton St Mary's Parish Church Hall, Bellevue Crescent

Members present:  Ian Mowat (Chair), Judy Conn, Audrey Cavaye, Bill Dunlop, Patrick Hutton, Henry Sutherland, Anne Casson, Richard Corral, John Knight, Gaby Holden, Iain McGill, Jonathan Finn, Alastair MacIntosh, Christine Ross
Ex officio members present:  PC Chris Cairns, Cllr Maggie Chapman, Cllr Karen Doran 
Members of the public present:  Alan McIntosh
1. Apologies for absence;  Cllr Lesley Hinds, Cllr Joanna Mowat, Alan Welsh
2. McDonald Road Development presentation by Craig Main, EMA Architects.  Development is to include flats and colony style housing, with the outside material for the colony properties to be brick. McDonald Road would be a more contemporary style using weathered stone, with limited render for maintenance purposes. Gaby Holden asked whether the development would include affordable housing, but Craig Main advised this had not been discussed yet.  John Knight agreed that this should be included. 

John Knight also advised that there was some concern around the brick to be used for the tenements and how that will weather/tarnish as has happened with the development opposite 60 McDonald Road.
Overall however Ian Mowat advised that the development was liked.

3. Minutes of Meeting on 9th April 2011 – spelling errors noted in section 10. 

4. Police report:  Craig Cairns provided an update.  Advised that he was part of the Safer Neighbourhood Team based in the West End.  PC Derek Barbour had moved into licensed premises policing and was unlikely to continue his attendance at the NTBCC.   PC Cairns provided stats for the area.  Ian Mowat noted that there had been a large amount of mobile phone theft.  PC Cairns advised these were difficult to solve.  However they were using the services of the companies who pay cash for old phones, as they require to hold the phones for 2 months. 
Ian Mowat also raised a concern  form a local resident about on Parking of parents picking up children at the Drummond Community  School.  Cllr Chapman advised that this included parking on pavements and the hatched areas. PC Cairns advised that he could arrange for a car to be around at the end of the school day, perhaps over a 5 day period to advise parents. Ian Mowat agreed to email Cllr Brock to update her.  Alan McIntosh pointed out that it was also noted in the mornings.  PC Cairns advised that the police were also targeting St Mary’s and were carrying out an initiative with some schools. 
Jonathan Finn asked for some further details on the housebreakings but was advised that there were no specific type, tending to be more opportunistic. 

PC Cairns mentioned the Police Surgeries at Bannatynes Health Club. They have held these over 3 dates but no one has attended.  It was suggested they have a stall at the market by St James Centre in front of the Cathedral.  Advised that 2nd June is the final session, 2.30 to 4.30 at Bannatynes. 

Police Box – advised that the box on Heriot Row had been tidied up .  Ian Mowat to contact CENTA  to discuss putting up a notice-board on adjacent railings. 

5. Transport.  Noted that the office development in Charlotte Square would  reduce Charlotte Square to a single carriageway, introduce a 20mph limit and a ban on vehicles over 7 tonnes. Advised that this requires a TRO and may go to public consultation if enough objections are received.   Alan McIntosh to contact Ian Mowat when details of the TRO are received.  IM advised he was of the opinion that it was best to open Hope Street to 2-way traffic and use the south and east side of the square. 
6. Environment.  Waste Management – advised that a letter had been sent to advise local organisations that they hoped to have a consultation but it would be difficult to get dates organised. 
7. Planning.  Concern was noted about the Forsyth Building in Princes Street and the lack of concern about the features of the building, in particular the roof finial.  Also noted that the structure within the finial is rotten.  The statue has been removed and split up.  Noted that we need to ensure we keep up the pressure so this is not lost. 
McDonald Road – John Knight is to write to the Architects with comments

St Andrew Square – permission would need to be re-granted.  John Knight has written advising that the NTBCC do not oppose the extension of time.

St James Centre – John Knight to contact Martin Perry regarding progression of the development or otherwise.

8. Licensing.  Meeting scheduled for 25th June. Hawke & Hunter – application has been approved with the condition that the garden area will be stewarded at all times and closed from 10.00pm.  

24 Frederick Street – 3am licence had been opposed but was granted by the Licensing Board.  A statement of reasons was received after Jonathan Finn requested it, and that will be useful going forward.
9. Local Amenity & Street Associations.  A garden party is arranged in Drummond Park for 2nd June commencing at 6.00pm.  If the weather is bad, this will move to 16 Drummond Place.

10. Any other business.  Anne Casson proposed an away day likely to be 23rd June from around 11.30am to 2.30pm.  This was to discuss the purpose and role of the Community Council and was likely to include effectiveness, improvements, profile and communication steps.   Henry Sutherland agreed to check the availability of the Overseas League and arrange for contact between them and Ian Mowat.  Suggested a room for c. 20.
Ian Mowat to consider location for meetings.

Jonathan Finn to check Bank signatories as Bill Dunlop is currently one and will require to be removed.  The account requires 3 signatories.

11.   Date of Next Meeting - Monday 11th June at 7.30 pm in Broughton St Mary's Church Hall, Bellevue Crescent. 

